
Springwood High School – Use of Summer School Funding    

The summer schools programme was set up in response to the impact that the coronavirus 

(COVID-19) pandemic had on students' learning. The aim of the summer schools programme 

was to provide students with academic education and enrichment activities in order to 

mitigate the impact of lost learning. At Springwood High School, we aimed to ensure that 

our summer school programme was used by the students who would benefit most. 

Springwood High School offering included the following activities: 

● Stem Day  

o A day aimed at our top end Year 10 students including mathematical modelling 

delivered by the UEA and a Crime Scene themed investigation.  

● Arts & PE Day  

o Enrichment to provide KS3 students exposure to musical, arts and PE activities 

which they had limited exposure to due to lockdown.     

● Mindfulness Morning  

o Session focussed on helping students gain an understanding of how stress and 

anxiety can be dealt with. 

● Rock School  

o Focussed on supporting Year 10 students with their practical work. 

● Science Sessions  

o Targeted teaching of Year 10 Triple Science students giving them more face to 

face teaching ahead of a challenging year. 

● Maths Sessions  

o Targeted sessions aimed at Year 10 students to boost students in areas they 

struggled with from the end of Year 10 exams. 

 

Summary of Spending 

Area of Expenditure Cost 

Teaching 3,510.000 
Educational support staff 75.00 

Courses 1,050.00 

Ed consultancy 1,001.70 
Educational materials 324.00 

Total Cost £5960.70 
 

  
 

 
Richard Thompson 
Assistant Headteacher 
18th October 2021 

 

  



  

 


